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Having closely followed the process of establishing the Adaptation Fund (AF), and having studied the establishment of the Global Fund (GF), the idea behind the TEP model was to create a fusion of the best elements of the two processes.

The Transitional Working Group (TWG) which established the GF had some exemplary features, particularly in its working modalities – the work carried out between meetings through its drafting groups – and in its inclusion of the best available expertise. However, the way in which it was convened was less than ideal.
The method of convening the Adaptation Fund Board (AFB), which operationalised the AF, by contrast was completely transparent and conveyed a significant measure of political buy-in by the COP on that body. However, it represented expertise exclusively from within government departments. It was also was not involved in the crucial initial drafting of the founding documents, which were provided by its provider of secretariat services. This, and the fact that work was primarily carried out during meetings, contributed to the time it took to carry out the drafting of relevant documents.
The idea of the TEP is to use the Ad Hoc Committee of the G77 proposal, which in its nature mirrors the AFB, as the representation of governments/Parties, and to augment this with the best available technical expertise from other relevant sectors. According to people that were involved in establishing the GF, the representation of such additional expertise on such a drafting group can be extremely helpful in such a process.
The establishment of the AF has demonstrated how the drafting of the founding documents can be conducted under the guidance of the COP but at arm’s length from the negotiations. The COP sets down the Terms of Reference, including the method of convening and the political framework for the documents to be drafted, and the TEP then carries out that work. 

The idea of the COP giving the UN Secretary General the mandate to convene the TEP was simply to keep this arm’s length process anchored in the UN system, while the idea of having the TEP process itself chaired by a mutually acceptable eminent international person, possibly Kofi Annan, was to give further assurance to the Parties that the process will be fair and unbiased.

